
The US election

So once again the mainstream media and the polling companies get an election
massively wrong. They are tone deaf to people who vote for so called populist
politicians. They despise parties that dare to stand against some of the
fashionable and often wrong analyses and policies of the World bodies and
elites that presume to know best. This makes it impossible for them to see
the appeal of policies geared to freedom, free enterprise, self respect, and
healthy scepticism of centralised power in governments and international
bodies.

Doubtless they will now claim the fault was all the voters who voted the
wrong way. They usually decry them and abuse them, and may say they lied to
the pollsters. The fault is all their own, not that of the voters. If they
are so clever and so worth their hire, they need to ask the right questions
of the right people in their samples and interviews to get the forecast
right. What is the point of them if they cannot?

Some of the media are quite incapable of understanding a Trump voter or a
Brexit voter, because they start from the belief that it is an unacceptable
conduct which only the bad, the ill informed and the stupid could
countenance. Remember Hillary Clinton trying to win the Presidency by calling
all who were planning to vote for Mr Trump the deplorables? I strongly
disagree with the socialist way, but I respect those who vote for it and
believe in it and seek to engage in political argument with them, not in
trading abuse about their abilities and motives.

The polls said there would be a 10% gap between Mr Trump and Mr Biden. There
is a 1.8% one. They said Mr Trump would lose a number of crucial swing states
he won. The weight of media opinion was a Biden win was both inevitable and
desirable. They endlessly repeated that Mr Biden would unite the USA whilst
Mr Trump would divide it. They should look around them. The USA is deeply
divided, and Mr Trump and Mr Biden stand for two very different ways forward
for their country. It is not an easy task for anyone to unite the USA. Those
who want their personal freedoms will always oppose the big government model.
Those who want more government control and action to right the wrongs they
see around them will never accept the demands of those who simply want their
own right to lead their lives without more government demands.
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